
From: Shaff, Leanna (CI-StPaul)
To: Vang, Mai (CI-StPaul); Zimny, Joanna (CI-StPaul); Moermond, Marcia (CI-StPaul)
Subject: FW: 1834 E Hoyt Avenue
Date: Friday, May 28, 2021 11:05:32 AM
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From: Shaff, Leanna (CI-StPaul) 
Sent: Thursday, May 27, 2021 9:10 AM
To: Ganzel, Brian (CI-StPaul) <Brian.Ganzel@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Cc: Teresa Warnke <tereswarn999@gmail.com>; Powers, Adam (CI-StPaul)
<Adam.Powers@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: RE: 1834 E Hoyt Avenue
 
Hi Brian,
 
I just spoke to Council Offices. No appeal has been filed. I do not see any permits on file. Due to the
severity of the issues, the inspection will take place today along with appropriate enforcement
action.
 
Leanna Shaff, CBO, CFI
Fire Safety Inspection Supervisor
Pronouns: she/her/hers
Department of Safety & Inspections
375 Jackson St. Suite 220
Saint Paul, MN 55101
P: 651-266-8980
leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us   
www.StPaul.gov

 
 
 
 
 

From: Ganzel, Brian (CI-StPaul) <Brian.Ganzel@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Sent: Thursday, May 27, 2021 8:33 AM
To: Teresa Warnke <tereswarn999@gmail.com>
Cc: Shaff, Leanna (CI-StPaul) <leanna.shaff@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: RE: 1834 E Hoyt Avenue
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Good Morning,
 
We are under the understanding that an appeal has been made for my orders from last week.
If the orders are appealed we stop all inspection until the City of St. Paul’s legislative Hearing Officer
(LHO) had made a decision.
 
If there is an appeal in process then there will be no inspection today.
 
If you have any further questions please feel free to ask.
 
Thank you,
 

Brian Ganzel
Pronouns: He/Him/His
Fire Inspector II
Department of Safety & Inspections 
375 Jackson St. Suite 220
Saint Paul, MN 55101
P: 651-266-8944
Email: Brian.Ganzel@CI.stpaul.mn.us

 
 

From: Teresa Warnke <tereswarn999@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, May 27, 2021 6:16 AM
To: Ganzel, Brian (CI-StPaul) <Brian.Ganzel@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: 1834 E Hoyt Avenue
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

 
Good Morning Mr. Ganzel,
I am sorry to have been out of touch.  This month has been difficult for us, we lost two family
members in the same week.
If it is at all possible I would like to reschedule today's inspection until Monday.  It is my
granddaughter's birthday for one thing.  Bridgette has the permits she needs and has corrected all of
the items except for the wiring.  Our electrician hasn't been able to work us into his schedule yet but
he did put us on his schedule for Friday afternoon.
 
Thank You,
Teresa Warnke 
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